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Prayer List 
 

We offer our prayers for all of our shut-ins who are unable to attend church services. Also offer your prayers for 
those in need, especially – FR. Timm Holowatch, Helen Baburchak, Lydia Boras, Laura Chapin, Elaine Costello, 
Marilee Driggs, Paul Farbanish, Anthony Gallis, Justin Garcia, Kathy Gregory; Stella Holowatch, Daniel Karlgut, 
Alicia Laskowski, Linda Main; George Murphy, Alexander Newsom, Janeel Rahman, Sheila Ransom, Mohamed 
Rawoof, Joni Mitchell, Ann Sawchak, Rachelle Vitale, Bob Wartonik, Valentina Yelangy, Velma Fotorny & all of our 
parishioners who are ill. To add or remove names from the prayer list in the bulletin, please let Fr. Alexey or Fr. 
Timm know. 
 

 

 

MEMORY ETERNAL! With faith in Christ and hope of Resurrection, we share news of the repose of our 

beloved parishioner Stephen Kostyshak, who fell asleep in the Lord. The Deepest Sympathies of 

parishioners and friends are expressed to Stephen's daughter Tina Sylvester, all the friends and loved 

ones, on falling asleep in the Lord of their beloved father and friend. Grant rest eternal in blessed repose 

with the Saints, O Lord, to the soul of Thy newly-departed servant, the ever-to-be-remembered + Stephen, 

who has fallen asleep in the Lord, and make his Memory to be Eternal! 

 

 

MEMORY ETERNAL! With faith in Christ and hope of Resurrection, we share news of the repose of our 
beloved parishioner and friend Norm Cross, who just now fell asleep in the Lord. The Deepest Sympathies 
of parishioners and friends are expressed to Norm's Family and all the friends and loved ones, on falling 
asleep in the Lord of their beloved father, grandfather and friend. Grant rest eternal in blessed repose 
with the Saints, O Lord, to the soul of Thy newly-departed servant, the ever-to-be-remembered + Norman, 
who has fallen asleep in the Lord, and make his Memory to be Eternal! 
 

 

HOUSE BLESSINGS - As is the Holy Tradition of our people during Theophany season, the houses of our 

parishioners will be blessed. If you would like Fr. Alexey or Fr. Timm to come and bless your house in 

February, please fill out the form and return to the Church Office or contact Fr. Alexey or Fr. Timm for a 

mutually convenient time. 

 

 

Invitation to Support Diocesan Ministries! You are invited to join the ever-growing list of Distinguished 

Diocesan Benefactors who joyfully support the on-going work of our diocese. Their support allows us to 

provide assistance to new mission parishes, scholarships to seminarians, and much-needed 

encouragement to older struggling parishes. How about you – can you help? Archbishop MICHAEL 

encourages all parishioners, organizations & parishes to take part in this vital Diocesan Ministry that 

benefits all of our missions, parishes and people. For information, visit the Diocesan website at 

nynjoca.org 

 

 

Adult Study: Sundays 12 - 12:30, February 2024 

Let us Attend: A Journey Through the Orthodox Divine Liturgy 

The Orthodox Divine Liturgy is the heart of Orthodox spiritual practice. In 98 pages, Let Us Attend by Fr 

Lawrence Farley analyzes the structure, content and historical context of the Orthodox Liturgy, all the 

while developing the spiritual mystery of the Liturgy. This book is brief and easy to read. It appeals to 

those at the beginning of their spiritual journey and those well advanced. The reader will gain insights 

that will help them in the journey to the Kingdom of God. Copies of the book are available to borrow free 

for study. I can also get the book wholesale for those who wish to own their own copy. Here is part of an 

Amazon review: “This is a beautifully written book. It is both informative and inspirational. After all these 

years in the Church, I still have learned so much about the liturgy. It brought the liturgy to new life for me. 

It would be a fabulous book for a group study…” 
 

to all our visitors and guests who participate in our celebration of the Divine Liturgy! While Holy Communion may only 
be received by prepared Orthodox Christians, our non-Orthodox guests are welcome to join us in venerating the Cross 
& receiving blessed bread at the conclusion of the Divine Liturgy. We invite all of our guests to join us for our 
Fellowship Hour & to visit our bookstore. 
 

For bulletin inputs, contact Fr. Alexey, Fr. Timm or e-mail us at sspeterandpauloffice@gmail.com 

Visit us at our website: ssppeny.org 
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